UPLAND NORTH HILLS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATIONPRIVATE 

MEETING MINUTES
DECEMBER 17, 2012
The 
December 17, 2012 meeting of the Board of Directors of Upland North Hills Homeowners Association was held at the offices of Euclid Management Company.  The meeting was called to order by Carol Hendon at 6:30 p.m. 
DIRECTORS PRESENT: Carol Hendon, President; Bohdan Fedusiw, Vice President; Mary Andrew, Treasurer; Nikki Lim, Secretary. And Lisa Yocum, Member at Large
DIRECTORS ABSENT: none
EUCLID MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATIVE: Marleta Foster, Association Administrator.
HOMEOWNER INPUT:  Mikey Rhein asked questions regarding the 2013 budget and the new meeting protocol.  Pat Hawkins had questions regarding park trash containers, notice to homeowners regarding procedures for reporting issues, minutes, and the new reserve allocation in the 2013 budget.  Fred Lynch suggested that a rule be made for the number of visitors a resident can have in the pool area and Barbara Koslosky, Blaylock gave the Board an update on the status of the painting of her wood trim.
SECRETARY'S REPORT: Nikki Lim moved and Bohdan Fedusiw seconded a motion to accept the November 12, 2012 minutes as submitted.  Motion Carried (M/S/C/5-0)
EXECUTIVE DISCLOSURE:  Items discussed during the November 12, 2012 Executive Meeting were approval of the September 17, 2012 Minutes, homeowner requests, and delinquency decisions.
TREASURER'S REPORT: Mary Andrew gave a brief overview of the November 2012 financials.  Bohdan Fedusiw moved and Nikki Lim seconded a motion to approve the November 2012 financials as submitted.  Motion Carried (M/S/C/5-0)
LIENS:  none
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Architectural:  No submittals were received since the last meeting.
Communication & Safety:  The Board requested that a letter be sent to the 
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Homeowners explaining who is responsible and who to call if their mailboxes are vandalized or need repairs.
Grounds:   Carol Hendon mentioned that there are algae growing on the sidewalk going from the pool toward Tamarisk. Marleta Foster will request that CLS clean off the algae.
Parking Task Force:  No report
Finance:  No report
Rules:  Carol Hendon asked for volunteers to staff a Committee to review the current Rules and Regulations and submit recommendations for changes to the Board of Directors.  Volunteers were Lisa Yocum, Mary Andrew, Jeannette Munkittrick and Mikey Rhein.  Lisa Yocum will chair the committee.  Marleta Foster will send current rules and sample rules from other associations to the Committee for their meeting.
EUCLID MANAGEMENT REPORT: 
Marleta Foster reported on activity since the previous meeting.

1. Approval was sent to MA Associates to perform a review of the 2012 financials.
2. CLS was notified of approval for 2012 tree trimming.  The work is not complete yet.

3. CLS was given approval for landscape extra quotes.

4. Manager checked with CLS to verify that the bid for sprinkler replacement on Mountain is only for sprinklers on the HOA side of the sidewalks.

5. Verizon was notified to check out the remainder of Tamarisk to make sure other repairs were not necessary.  They replied back that the no other repairs were necessary on Tamarisk.  Verizon was given the ok to proceed with the installation.

6. Collections Dept. was notified of approved delinquency decisions.
7. A response letter was sent to 1240 Fairway.
8. Manager checked and reported to the Board that the percentage of rentals in the community is 21.67% as far as we can tell.

OLD BUSINESS:  Tree Removal 1240 Fairway:  Carol Hendon moved and Mary Andrew seconded a motion to approve a bid from CLS Landscape to remove and stump grind an Ash Tree behind 1240 Fairway in the common area at a cost of 
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$675.00.  Motion Carried (M/S/C/5-0)

Irrigation Repair:  Mary Andrew moved and Bohdan Fedusiw seconded a motion to accept a bid from CLS to replace 51 brass sprinklers along Mountain with 6” Toro Pop-Up Sprinklers at a cost of $1,333.21.  Motion Carried (M/S/C/5-0)  CLS will be asked to return the brass sprinklers to the Association.
NEW BUSINESS: Mailbox Replacement:  The mailbox across from 1250 North Hills Drive was vandalized and cannot be repaired.  It has been discovered that the mailboxes are obsolete and repair parts are no longer made.  Nikki Lim moved and Bohdan Fedusiw seconded a motion to accept a bid from Mr. Mailbox to replace the mailbox across from 1250 North Hills Drive right away since homeowners are not able to get their mail.  The cost of the mailbox is $1,463.00 Motion Carried (M/S/C/5-0) Nikki Lim moved and Bohdan Fedusiw seconded a motion to proceed with the replacement of the remaining (9) mailboxes once the damaged one is completed for $13,447.00.  Marleta will request a discount on the first mailbox since all will be done.  Motion Carried (M/S/C/5-0)
ADJOURNMENT OF THE MEETING 

General Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE NEXT MEETING AND LOCATION

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 21 2013, 6:30 p.m. at the office of Euclid Management.
______________________________               ________________________________
Board Member’s Signature                          Date
